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Alberta Education Assurance Survey
Information for parents and guardians

About the survey 
Every year, Alberta Education surveys students, their parents 

and all teachers on behalf of schools and school authorities 

to assess what is working well and where there is room 

for improvement. The survey asks students in grades 4, 

7 and 10, and their parents, about their thoughts, feelings 

and experiences in school. The survey will be administered 

between January and March 2024. In some schools, all 

students in grades 4 and above and their parents will be 

surveyed.

Participants will be asked questions on a variety of topics, 

such as welcoming, caring, respectful and safe learning 

environments; student learning engagement; and parental 

involvement. The survey does not ask for names and cannot 

be used to identify individual participants.

 
 

Why is the survey needed?
Alberta’s Assurance Framework requires school authorities 

across the province to report their performance according to 

a number of different measures that provide key information 

about how the education system is doing. A provincial survey 

allows all school authorities to be measured on the same 

things at the same time. 

Participation in the survey is voluntary:

• All participants may opt out of taking the survey at any time 

with no repercussions and/or skip any questions they do 

not wish to answer.

• All responses are anonymous. The survey does not collect 

personally identifiable information and Random Access 

Codes will be used to group responses by survey type, 

school and authority. 

• Only grouped data where there are more than six 

responses are reported.

• All data collected will be managed in accordance with the 

Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.

• If you have any questions regarding the survey or your 

child’s participation, please contact your child’s school 

directly.

How will I take the survey?
• Parents or guardians are issued a single-use Random 

Access Code mailed through Canada Post to complete 

the survey online. 

• The code must be used to access the survey and helps 

Alberta Education group your response as being from a 

parent/guardian. It is not used to identify individuals.

• Monitor your Canada Post mailbox starting late-January 

2024 for the survey invitation package from Alberta 

Education. 

• Parents or guardians with more than one student in an 

eligible grade will receive a separate survey invitation 

package for each child. 

• Paper copies of the survey can also be requested through 

your school principal once the survey opens.

How will students take the survey?
• Students complete the survey at school.

• Before the survey begins, your child’s teacher or school 

staff will explain to the students that the survey is not a 

test – there are no right or wrong answers. They will also 

explain that there are no repercussions for opting out of 

participating and that they may skip questions they do not 

wish to answer.

• Responses are submitted anonymously. Random Access 

Codes will be used to group responses by survey type, 

grade, school and school authority only.

Details about the assurance measures and how to obtain results are available online at  

www.alberta.ca/alberta-education-assurance-survey 

If you have questions or concerns about the survey, please contact your school principal. 



Stay Up-To-Date with Our Schools’ Communication!

Holy Spirit Catholic School Division is reminding families to ensure you are set up to receive text
(SMS) messages from our schools and division. This is one of multiple ways that we send out
important messaging to both our families and staff. Please take some time to follow the steps below
to ensure you’re receiving our text (SMS) messaging.

In addition, for those who have not signed up or utilized our SchoolMessenger App, we’ve included
step-by-step instructions on how to do so. SchoolMessenger helps our parents and families to
access important notifications, receive school messages and set your communication preferences.

Text (SMS) Messaging

1) Did you receive a text from us?
When a new mobile number is entered by the
school, within 24 hours, a text should be sent
to that number asking if you would like to
subscribe.
Simply respond with your preference:
• Type “Y” or “Yes” to receive messages by
text.
• Type “N” or “Stop” if you’d prefer not to
receive messages by text. You can do
this to unsubscribe at any time.

2) You haven’t received a text and you’d like to?
You can always subscribe to receive texts
from the school by sending a “Y” to 978338.
You will receive a notification that your opt-in
is complete if successful.

3) Do you have a new or different device you’d like to receive texts to?
First, make sure your child’s school has this new number in their system! You should receive
a message in 24 hours asking you to respond with a “Y.” If you don’t, send a “Y” directly to
978338. You will receive a notification that your opt-in is complete if successful.

*While this service is free, standard message and data rates may apply. Please check with your
device’s data provider if you have any questions related to charges.

If you have any questions, please contact Sean Marks at markss@holyspirit.ab.ca January 2024



SchoolMessenger App

The School Messenger App allows parents to:
• Access important school notifications 24/7/365
• Set your communications preferences for calls, emails,
texts, and more
• Receive all kinds of school messages in one single app
(classroom and group updates, activity alerts, school and
division notifications)
• Review your messages on any device (smartphone, laptop,
etc…)

1) Download the School Messenger App:
Go to the GooglePlay or Apple Stores to download
“SchoolMessenger” (the version with the blue logo).
You can also download the app, or set up your account, from http://go.schoolmessenger.com.

2) Sign up for an account:
Make sure you enter the email address that the school has on file for you. This will allow the
app to find all of the students associated with you. Also, make sure you select “Canada” as
your location.

3) Set your preferences:

When you first log in, click on the icon in the upper left corner of your screen and select
“Preferences.” For each category, you can select how you would like to be notified:
• School Hours Emergency –For urgent messaging during school hours
• Non-School Hours Emergency - For urgent messaging before and after school hours
• Attendance – For calls regarding your child’s attendance.
• General – Day to day information from the school.

4) Enable push notifications:
Even if you turn off most types of notifications (phone, text,
email), you can still receive those messages through push
notifications on your phone.

To set your push notifications, click on the icon in the
upper left corner of your screen. Select “Settings,” then “Push
Notifications.”

Click on all of those boxes for which you would like to receive
push notifications on your device.

If you have any questions, please contact Sean Marks at markss@holyspirit.ab.ca January 2024





office hours for sms teachers

Mrs.  de Jong   Mondays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Bergenhenengowen  Mondays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Do you need extra help with any subjects or assignments?  Check out this chart for extra 
time the teachers are putting in for just that reason.  Stop in and ask your questions, or get 
the help you need.  Parents are also welcome to make an appointment to stop in for a chat.

Semester 2 (2023-2024)

Mr. Doolittle   Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Marchesin   Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Makarchuk   Wednesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Meier    Mondays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Siemens   Mondays/Wednesdays   3:15 - 3:30 p.m.

Mrs. Smith    Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Ms. Vienneau   Tuesdays/Thursdays   3:15 - 3:30 p.m.

Mr. Vornbrock   1st, 2nd & 4th Wednesday  3:15 - 3:45 p.m.  

Mrs. Lagler    Wednesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m. 



The Grade 6 Band Annual Band Workshop will take place Wednesday, March 13th at the Taber Civic Centre. We will be 
leaving the school at 8:35 and be returning around 3:00.  Please look for the parent letter which was sent out at the start of 
the month.

The next Home Performance Assignment is due Friday, March 1st. Please ask to hear your son or daughter play at home.

The St. Mary’s Grade 7-12 students are selling Ben’s Beef Jerky as a fundraiser for their trip to Calgary in March. Each pack 
is $22 and comes in Original, Teriyaki, Smoky River and Sweet and Spicy. Students are reminded that all of the orders are 
due Thursday, February 15 th . The jerky will be delivered in the second week of March.

All Grade 6-8 students are reminded that they should be practicing at least 70 minutes per week. Practice sheets are 
available in the band room and should be handed in every week. Practice sheets form 10% of a student’s mark.

The St. Mary’s Jazz Band meets every Tuesday from 3:15 to 4:20 in the band room. It is open to students from grades 
7-12, however students in grade 6 with a higher ability are also welcome to join (please talk to Mr. Makarchuk if you are 
interested).

The next executive meeting of the St. Mary’s Band Booster Club will be Tuesday, February 27th at 7pm in the band room. 
Any interested parents are invited to attend. The St. Mary’s Spring Band Concert will be held on Wednesday, May 15 th at 
7pm in the school gym. Everyone is invited to attend.w



Celtics won third in our Black & 
Blue Tournament. In their fi rst 
game they beat FP Walshe, 
took a heart breaking one point 
lose to Coalhurst in the semis, 
and beat Rosemary to take 
third!! Way to be Celtics!! 

Auroras won our Black & Blue 
Tournament that we cohosted 
with TCHS. Their fi rst game 
they beat PBHS JV, second 
was a nail biter win by three 
over McCoy JV and they had 
an exciting fi nal against St. 
Mikes Pincher Creek! Way to 
play ladies!!

Congratulations to JV Storm 
boys on their second place 
fi nish this weekend at the 
COLJHAA League Finals. 
Thanks to coach Mr B and 
parents for all their support this 
season!! Shout out to RI Baker 
for hosting the tournament!!

Congratulations to the Storm 
girls on a great season!! They 
won third place this weekend in 
the COLJHAA League Finals!! 
Thanks to coaches and parents 
for all their support this season.

Little Storm Champions!! They 
beat St. Joes in a nail biter 40-
39! Thanks to everyone who 
helped run the tournament!

Congratulations to our curling 
team on their silver medal 
win at ASAA Zones! Way to 
play boys!!



Regan Meierr 
St. Mary’s 
Athlete of 
the week, 
sponsored by 
Harley Phillips.  
Regan is 
r e c o g n i z e d 
for her 
part ic ipat ion 
on the  JV 
girls Storm 
b a s k e t b a l l 
team. Our 

entire team has continued to show 
exceptional growth this season, however 
Regan's scoring ability and defense leads 
the team. She cheers on her teammates 
and is always willing to follow the coaches 
instructions. Congratulations to Regan on 
being St. Mary's Athlete of the Week.

Nathan is our 
St. Mary’s 
Athlete of 
the week, 
s p o n s o r e d 
by Harley 
P h i l l i p s . 
Nathan is 
r e c o g n i z e d 
for his 
part icipation 
on the JV 
boys Storm 
b a s k e t b a l l 

team. This season Nathan's play has been 
exceptional. He has been a great leader 
for the JV team, and has been our rock on 
the defensive end. He received a player of 
the game award at a recent tournament. 
Congratulations on your achievements 
Nathan and continue the hard work!

Kaden is our 
St. Mary’s 
Athlete of 
the week, 
s p o n s o r e d 
by Harley 
Phillips. 

Kaden is 
r e c o g n i z e d 
for his 
part ic ipat ion 
on the Celtics 
b a s k e t b a l l 
team. Kaden 

is coming off  a great volleyball season 
supporting his team in a third place win at 
Zones, and he has continued to bring his 
athletic ability to the basketball court. He 
helped the Celtics to earn a third place 
victory in their fi rst basketball tournament 
this past weekend in Stirling. Kaden 
continues his eff orts as a force on the 
boards and in his defensive position. 

McKenzie is 
our St. Mary’s 
Athlete of 
the week, 
sponsored by 
Harley Phillips. 
Kenzie is 
r e c o g n i z e d 
for her 
part ic ipat ion 
on the Auroras 
b a s k e t b a l l 
team. She is 
dedicated and 
c o n s i s t e n t 

when it comes to practices and game play. 
Kenzie is always ready to give 100% for her 
team. Kenzie leads by example through her 
eff ort, determination, and passion for the 
game. She recently earned Festival All Star 
at the Kate Andrews tournament this past 
weekend. Way to be Kenzie, St. Mary’s is 
proud of your successes!

Nixen is our St. 
Mary’s Athlete 
of the week, 
s p o n s o r e d 
by Harley 
Phillips. Nixen 
is recognized 
for his 
part ic ipat ion 
on the SV 
Storm boys 
b a s k e t b a l l 
team. He is 
a two sport 
athlete right 
now playing 

both basketball and double A hockey on the 
Taber Golden Suns. Nixon is a tenacious 
defender and takes pride in guarding other 
teams' top players . He is an iron man of 
sorts. In three days, he had two hockey 
games and fi ve basketball games in which 
he played all but fi ve minutes, producing at 
both ends of the court. Nixen always brings 
110%. 

Brady is our 
St. Mary’s 
Athlete of 
the week, 
sponsored 
by Harley 
P h i l l i p s . 
Brady is 
recognized 
for his 
participation 
on the SV 
boys Storm 
baske tba l l 

team. Brady had a breakout weekend 
last weekend. He has improved his ball 
handling and driving the ball to the hoop. 
He is a crucial member of our press. Brady 
can run for days!! We had a lot of tic tac toe 
plays ran through Brady this past weekend. 
He is a great teammate on and off  the 
court!! Congratulations to Brady on being 
St. Mary's Athlete of the Week. 







OFF-CAMPUS NEWS

The Off-Campus Team
Mark Boschee  - Off-Campus Coordinator - Cell: 587-220-4258 or Email: hsoffcampus@holyspirt.ab.ca

Wendy Gurr - Career PracƟƟoner - Cell: 403-593-2903 or Email: hsoffcampus@holyspirit.ab.ca

February Virtual Career Sessions
Police Officer - Feb 7 at 4:00pm

Pilot - Feb 14 at 4:30pm

Helicopter Pilot - Feb 15 at 4:00pm

Register for one or all of these sessions, or listen to 
past sessions, at:

hƩps://careersteps.ca

Olds College Dual Credit Courses
Winter Session

Students can now apply for Olds College Dual Credit 
courses which run from March 4 to May 24, 2024.

Courses offered are:
AccounƟng Principles 2

Veterinary PracƟces: The Team ConnecƟon
Electronics and Control Systems in Precision Ag.

Applied Ecology
Global and Sustainable Tourism

Managing Landscapes
Training for Performance

Please contact Mrs. Gurr or Mr. Boschee for more 
informaƟon and applicaƟon forms. 

Deadline to apply is February 13, 2024. 

OFF-CAMPUS NEWS

This camp is totally free event and will run for 3 full 
days this coming spring break for young ladies in 

grades 10 -12.  Girls will visit 6 different employers 
within Lethbridge and meet with and hear from 
female mentors currently in the skilled trades. 

Lunch and snacks are provided everyday and there 
is great swag. 

There will also be the chance for students to get 
internships with the employers this summer. 

Space is limited to 10 spots so register early at :
hƩps://www.careersnextgen.ca/events/young-
women-in-trades-and-technologies-lethbridge-

spring-camp/
See Mrs. Gurr in the Career Centre for more 

informaƟon.

CAREERS:The Next Generation
Young Women in 

Trades & Technologies (YWITT)

Spring Camp

April 2-4     8:30am –4 pm

Join CAREERS at CCH Campus East in the Library to 
learn more about career and internship 
opportuniƟes for young women. Girls will find out 
what it’s like on the job and get career planning 
resources.  See Mrs. Gurr for more informaƟon. 

Youth & Parent Information Night 
February 13       6:30-8 pm

This camp is a totally free event and will run for 3 
full days this coming Easter break for young ladies 

in grades 10 -12.  Girls will visit 6 different 
employers within Lethbridge and meet with and 

hear from female mentors currently in the skilled 
trades. Lunch and snacks are provided everyday.

There will also be the chance for the students to get 
internships with the employers this summer. 

Space is limited to 10 spots so register early at :
hƩps://www.careersnextgen.ca/events/young-
women-in-trades-and-technologies-lethbridge-

spring-camp/
See Mrs. Gurr in the Career Centre for more 

informaƟon.

YWITT Spring Camp

April 2-4     8:30am –4 pm

n. 





school challenge
Want to use the powers of your local school, college, or university 
to activate and improve your community? Step up and get 
involved in the Coldest Night of the Year, a winterrific walk-a-thon 
to raise money for local charities serving people experiencing 
hurt, hunger, and homelessness. Here’s what you can do...

it’s cold out there
cnoy.org

1 pick a leader
You’ll need a leader, commander, captain: someone 
who can steer the CNOY ship and has a natural talent 
for bringing people together. This can be a teacher, 
principal, staff member, or administrator - anyone with 
a big heart who can get students excited about CNOY. 

2 connect with
your local charity
Reach out to a local charity in your community that 
is already participating in Coldest Night of the Year. 
(You can find an official CNOY charity close to you by 
visiting cnoy.org/locations.)

Talk to them about supporting their work through 
your own school CNOY - they’ll be overjoyed! The 
charity is your main CNOY contact point; they’ll supply 
you with resources to help make your walk fun.

3 pick a route,
date, and time
Create a route for your school walk that 
is easy for your students to access - in 
most cases, this should be on your 
school’s campus. Outdoors is best 
(around a soccer field for example), but 
in a pinch you can even walk the halls 
or around your school’s gymnasium.

Then, select a date and time that fits in 
well with your school’s schedule. We 
highly recommend walking between 
February 19 and 23 - this is the week 
preceding CNOY’s official event date. 
Closer to the evening is better (since 
this is the Coldest Night of the Year).



HOW TO CAPTAIN A TEAM 
FOR TABER FOOD BANK

Once you've registered, your team and 
name will show up on the Scoreboard 
and on our location page too! (Note: it 

takes 5-10 minutes to appear.)

•    Visit cnoy.org/ and click the big REGISTER button

•   Create your new account (or sign in to your account 
from last year)

•    Select the LOCATION where you’ll be walking and 
continue

•    Click to accept the WAIVER and continue

•    Under REGISTRATION TYPE, click CREATE A 
TEAM

      •    Name your team (and write a brief description)

      •    Accept or increase your fundraising goal (this 
can be edited later!)

Once you’ve registered, your team will show up on our 
CHARITY PAGE, which is:

cnoy.org/location/taber

You can begin recruiting team members and raising 
funds immediately!

HOW TO JOIN A TEAM FOR 
TABER FOOD BANK 

If you would like to walk with us but 
don’t want to start a team, please join 

our general team called Fabulous Food 
Bank Foodies

•    Visit cnoy.org and click the big REGISTER button

•    Create your new account (or sign in to your account 
from last year)

•    Select the LOCATION where you’ll be walking and 
continue

•    Click to accept the WAIVER and continue

•    Click JOIN A TEAM (or register individually if you 
wish and join a team later)

•    Search for you TEAM by name or captain name

        •    Select that team from the list and proceed to 
complete registration





Visit us on social media! 

@taberfoodbank

Hours for pickshelf: Tuesdayay-y-Friday 9:00amm-m-3:00pm walklk-k-innnn

Hours for Hampers: Tuesdayay-y-Friday 11:00amm-m-2:00pm by       Hours for Hampers:
appointment only 

 Ters:
y y

Address: 5512 48 Ave, Taber, AB, T1G 1S4S4

Phone: (403)22323-3-183333





AIR CADET SPRING 
REGISTRATION NIGHT

Come join us at 7211 50 St (the Cadet Hall) on February 28 at 7 pm to learn 
more about this FREE youth opportunity for teens aged 12 – 18.

Air Cadets get to spend time from September to June on aviation, 
aircrew survival, air rifle marksmanship, sports and citizenship activities, 

learning about the military and developing into leaders.

If you are ready to join already you can also visit the Cadets Canada 
website with your parents to complete your registration 

application now and we will get in touch further on next steps 
(simply Google Search for Join the Cadet Program)

Have questions?

Email us at 225Air@Cadets.gc.ca



https://smt.holyspirit.ab.ca/academics/scholarship_handbook

Everything you need to know about 
Scholarships is in this link!  Check it out!







How to ApplyEligibility Criteria

*Except Quebec . **All essay entries become the property of RE/MAX Canada. Photos and names of winners may be used in print publications and media.

 Each Office Independently Owned and Operated. 23_841

CANADA

Submit an essay online between
September 12, 2023 and March 13, 2024.

Go to
https://blog.remax.ca/quest-for-excellence/

To be eligible, entrants must be a Grade 12 
student attending high school in Canada*
in the September 2023 – June 2024
academic year. Entrants must not have
previously participated in a
commencement ceremony. For inquiries email questforexcellence@remax.ca

You could win one of 40 cash
scholarships of $1,000 each.

Scholarship
Program

20
24

Are you active in your community or do you
have ideas on how to make it a better place
to call home? Submit an essay of up to 1250 words 
answering one of the questions below and you could
win $1000!

1. What does a “bright future” look like for you?

2. How have you demonstrated leadership or charity 
within your community to make it a better place?

3. How can we ensure fair and affordable housing
for all Canadians?

About the 
Scholarship


